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                                          October  2016   

       Pastorôs Pen 

 
  
 I have the following quote written by Elizabeth Barrett Browning on a card that I keep on 

 my desk.  It is there to remind me to take the time to stop and see Godôs handy work.     

 It is also there to remind me that God is always active in His creation. 

 

Earthôs crammed with heaven, 

And every common bush afire with God: 

But only he, who sees, takes off his shoes. 

The rest sit round it, and pluck blackberries. 

 

 So often we get so busy in todayôs world we miss encounters we could have with God; 

 moments to feed our soul.  We just quickly pass them by.  This month of October let us 

 slow down and take off our shoes at the common bush that is afire with God and        

 rest our soul.  

Blessings, 
 

 
Chris 

 
Mark your Calendar! 

 
Annual Charge Conference  
Sunday November 6, 2016 

7:00 pm in the Stephens Center 
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 We are highlighting what is happening in the lives of Godôs 
people gathered here right next door to Eden!  What has God 
done in your life, and your heart?  How has He fueled your  
passions!  Let us hear from you, call the church office at       
231-4928 or email delene.sholes80@gmail.com or 

vicky@pwumc.org. 

    

 

Members of the Seekers Sunday School  class know  just where to get their answers when there are 
questions about events, people, or places in the Bible.  Elizabeth Ellis usually comes to the rescue with 
the answer or she suggests a way to find the answer. 
 
Asked how she got such a vast knowledge of the most widely read book in the world, Elizabeth an-
swered simply, ñI read it.ò  She reads the Bible every day, and reads through it every year.  ñI read it in 
the morning or at night before I go to bed. You have to set a time for it...make it a priority.  No matter 
how many times you read it, you can always learn something that you did not learn the last time. You 
notice things that you didnôt notice before. It gives you new eyes.ò 
 
Elizabeth joined PWUMC in 1974, and began to sing in the choir shortly after that.  She said that she 
loves the music and added ñIt lifts me up.ò  Lifts everybody else up too, at least those who see her 
sweet smiling face and hear the beautiful sound of her voice and those of the other men  and women 
who sing in the choir.   
 
Elizabeth rode with Walt Acree before he moved away, when they visited people in nursing homes and 
hospitals.  They delivered flowers left from the Sunday service, and sometimes candy.  ñWe tried to 
make people feel better and to encourage them.ò After Walt moved away, she and Linda LaDow con-
tinued the visits. 
 
Elizabeth became a member of the Quilters (Piecemakers), another small group within the church, and 
after Katrina, the group learned of a destitute couple in Mobile. The cou-
ple had lost everything they had; the roads had washed out in their 
neighborhood.  The Quilters did for the couple what they did best.  They 
gave them one of their brightly colored hand-stitched quilts to cheer and 
encourage them.  
 
The Quilters gave eleven quilts to a nursing home in this area, and re-
cently gave them eight more.  They also bring cheer and encourage-
ment to individuals who are sick by taking the beautiful quilts to them. 
 
If her past record gives a clue, Elizabeth is likely to continue to find new 
ways to serve others and to serve the Lord!  
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               PWUMC September 2016 Womenôs Ministry News 

By the time you read this, we will have experienced what I am sure was an inspiring evening 

of Women in Need of Godôs Spirit (WINGS) ñbut those who wait on the Lord shall renew their 

strength; They shall mount up with wings like eagles, They shall run and not be weary, They shall walk and 

not faint.ò  Isaiah 40:31  (NKJV)  

 

I hope the events you heard about at the kick-off dinner inspired you to join one of the Bible Studies          

or perhaps volunteer to help with one of our upcoming events. 

 

Our next large event this year will be a Holiday/Christmas Bazaar 
on November 5th from 9:00 am - 2:00pm in the Family Life Center.  
We will have a Tea Room where a light lunch may be purchased, an 
Arts and Crafts corner with vendorôs tables, a Baked Goods Corner with 
large items such as pound cakes, a ñNice as Newò corner with gently 
used house hold items, and a Pre-sale corner where you can pre order 
and pre-pay for items to be picked up closer to Thanksgiving and 
Christmas.  We will be taking orders for live Christmas wreaths and  
garland, frozen casseroles and Seeôs chocolates. 
 

Our time, work, fellowship and all proceeds will go to Glorify God and help serve those in need of mone-

tary, emotional, and spiritual support, renewal and love.  By everyone doing a little, together we can ac-

complish a lot.  If you can volunteer for even a few hours, contact Barbara Brooke, bhbrooke@mchsi.com, 

Mary Lamb, melamb47@gmal.com, or Anne Henderson, anneclareion@hotmail.com. If you wish to       

purchase a vendor spot for $20, contact Kathy Carpenter, jkcarpenter@mchsi.com. 

Blessings, Barbara Brooke  

Ann Henderson is leading a bible study on Tuesday evenings at 6:00 pm entitled 

ñBecoming More than a Good Bible Study Girlò by Lisa Terkeurst of Prov-

erbs 31  Ministries.  Mary Lamb is leading another study on Thursday mornings at 

9:00 am entitled ñPraying for Strangers- An Adventure of the Human Spiritò by 

River Jordan. Patsy Joyner has a ñbring your lunchò bible study on Tuesdays at 

noon in the Stephens Center entitled ñHorizontal Jesusò by Tony Evans.   

Contact Anne at 850-708-2777 or anneclareon@hotmail.com;  Mary at 901-237-3298 or                          

melamb47@gmail.com;  Patsy at 406-868-8988 or goodmd4u2@gmail.com. Join in at anytime! 
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Church History Tour this Sunday October 2nd! 

Meet on the sanctuary steps at 12:15 

Come and learn the history of  

The First United Methodist Church of Point Washington 

 

Thank you so much to Donna Luedtke and Joyce Sunday             

for leading last monthôs tour!   

 

                                                      METHODIST MENôS CORNER 

                  You will read about our October UMM meeting in the newsletter probably after the meet-

ing has been held since it is on October 1st.  Since I will be out of town, Fred Head will be leading 

the meeting and Larry Williamson is giving the devotional.  As October unfolds, there is much to 

prepare for :  Christmas decorations for the church, another BBQ in 2016 with the date yet to be 

determined, and of course the Trunk or Treat entry for UMM at the end of the month. With the 

many activities and participation in the outreach programs at PWUMC, let us remember why we are 

here. TO KNOW CHRIST, TO LOVE CHRIST, and TO MAKE THE LOVE OF CHRIST KNOWN.  

The next UMM meeting will be on November 5th.  Please mark your calendar as this meeting will 

be important in laying out our schedules for the end of the year. 

 

In Christéé..UNITED 

Danny Powell,  UMM President 

 
Nominationôs Committee  Meeting in the FLC Library 

Monday October 3rd at 5:00pm 

 

Need a Notary?  Eva Barnes is a notary and she is available on       

Mondays  for any church members that needs something notarized! 


